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Effective November 27, 2023

Subject: Revised Rule #200

To: Operations Personnel and All Concerned

Rule 200 previously stated:

“For normal operation, the orientation of the line is in regard to Richfol

Shelter. Cars operating away from Richfol are going in an “outbound”

direction. Cars operating toward Richfol are going in an “inbound”

direction.”

It now states:

“Any car facing McClane Loop is considered to be “eastbound” and any car

facing Arden Loop is considered to be “westbound.”

To clarify, if a car does not make it one loop or the other, such as an Interurban

than turns at Redman Wye rather than going to McClane Loop, then the car changes

direction at whichever wye the car turns.

Kevin Zebley

Operations Manager


